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NEW BOOK ON TAKATAAPUI CHALLENGES THE COMING OUT 

CONCEPT 

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST ON RADION NEW ZEALAND 

http://www.radionz.co.nz/national/programmes/teahikaa/audio/201822573/'i-

struggle-to-understand-the-whole-concept-of-coming-out-i-just-am' 

A visually stunning celebration of 
lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender Maori. Takatapui collects moving personal accounts, 
interspersed with a wealthy of colour photos. The book features a foreword by Witi Ihimaera, 

with introductions by Ngahuia Te Awekotuku and the late Henare Te Ua. The Women’s 
Bookshop has this priced at $50. 

 

Welcome to the FIRST newsletter for 2017.  We hope you enjoy what we have to offer and of 

course, we welcome your contributions and comments. Deadline for the next newsletter is the 

20th of Feb.  Email rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz with your contribution. 

mailto:rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz


  

Bigger Eyes and Plumper 

Lips 

Tricks of the Trade #3 

Hi Girls, here’s #3 in Rose’s beauty tricks.  Here are my tricks for 

making your eyes look bigger and your lips look plumper.  Hands 

up if you thought Donald Trump looked like he’d been wearing 

sunglasses in the tanning booth?  Well, his make-up assistant 

knew a little but not as much as Ivana did. 

The trick is using a paler powder or eyeshadow but you really 

need to put it in the right place to make it work.  

So, you’ve applied your foundation, and then the translucent 

powder…remember the translucent powder girls?  It matts 

down the foundation and helps to “set” it.  Next you would’ve 

applied your eyeshadow in your favourite and most flattering 

shade (a lesson on that soon), and the next step is to make your 

eyes POP! With some carefully applied pale shadow or powder.  

If you want, use talcum powder!  The two best places for most 

eye shapes are in the corners near your nose, and underneath 

the lower lashes, and finally on the outer brow bone just under 

your eyebrow before it tails off. 

You can use a cotton bud to get a dab of powder right in the 

corner of your eye with your eyes almost closed and your head 

tilted slightly back so you can see what you’re doing. 

Blend it out and up and down, but more up and down than 

outwards towards the bridge of your nose.  I just flick the bud 

from the corner of my eye to about 5mm over the lid and under 

the lower lashes.  You may want to add a little more to the 

corner part once you’ve done the blending. As well as opening 

up your eye, this makes a dramatic contrast to your eyeliner. 

Using your finger tip or a foam pad eyeshadow applicator, apply 

some powder to the area under the outer tail of your eyebrow.  

This helps create an open look as if the light is catching on this 

area. 

You must use the palest eyeshadow you can get, or you can buy 

little pots of highlighting powder in slightly sparkly pale pinks, 

blues, and greens.  I prefer to use pinks as it is more “natural” 

and I leave the color to the main part of the eye lid. 

Next step is eyeliner, either as a pencil or a liquid.  There are 

two types of liquid, one is a cake that you wet with a brush, and 

the other is a brush dipped in liquid.  Most stores now sell the 

second type.  For a softer look, use a pencil.  Liquid eyeliner 

always goes along the lash lines on the lid and under the lower 

lashes. Pencil liner goes on the lid along the lash line and on the 

thin strip of skin between your lower lashes and your eyeball.  It 

can be a bit of a knack doing it here but it gives a good contrast 

with the white of your eyes.  Don’t over do it here as little bits 

might get in your eyes and you’ll end up with red eyes. 

When using liquid eyeliner, take your time and allow each part 

of the eye to dry before you move on to the next, that is, just to 

the top lid of one eye, close your eye and wait for it to dry.  This 

only takes a minute and you can use a hair dryer to make sure.  

The open your eyes and do the lower part of one eye and allow 

it to dry with your eyes open.  If the top isn’t quite dry you end 

up with little black marks on your eye brow and lid that you 

have to take off using a cotton bud, and then maybe apply  

 

  

more eyeshadow, so best to allow time to dry first so you 

don’t have to re-do the job. 

  

Once you get the basics of eyeliner, experiment with different 

looks by putting a wing on the outer corner, or starting the 

lower line below the inner corner, or extend the inner corner 

lines both upper and lower, as in the pictures. There are other 

parts of the eye to apply eyeliner, but at this stage you’re just 

wanting to make your eyes look bigger, not more dramatic.  

Google is your friend for ideas and Youtube is your How To 

movie source. 

Lastly, the mascara is applied followed by false lashes if you 

use them.  These are actually easy to use if you have a good 

glue and can apply the glue thinly enough. 

And when you want to remove your eye makeup, remember 

that olive oil is cheaper than anything over the make-up 

counter! 

Now for the lips:  

Remember how to get the stage set for your lips to prevent 

bleeding? Once you’ve done that apply your colour, applying a 

medium shade for the base. 

Next, apply a darker shade to the outer corners of the mouth, 

blending it into the base colour.  I wouldn’t go any more than 

1cm from the corners. 

Then apply a lighter shade, much lighter if you have it, to the 

centre parts of the lips.  This is to give the impression of light 

catching on the fatter parts which stick out more, just as the 

darker corners are to make it look more shadowed.  You can 

use this same principle to make your nose look slimmer or 

your chin look less pronounced, or make your jawline look less 

like Tarzan and more like Jane. 

I also use glitter on my lips at this stage, 

and if you want to go this extra step, then use a very pale 

glitter and just dip in a fingertip and put a little dab on the 

center parts, two on the top lip and one in the centre of the 

bottom lip. 

Another trick if you haven’t any paler shades is to use a little 

talcum powder or some pale eyeshadow in a pink or orange 

shade. 

Next issue: Changing your face shape, more Jane than Tarzan. 

Keep looking good, and feeling fabulous, - Rose Bush 



TRANS NEWS from around the globe 

Gender Binary: I came across this term the other day and 
it means two genders, as in male and female only, and 
refers to what genders are “offered” in such things as 
forms.  If you are “non-binary” that means you don’t use 
the male or female terms when referring to yourself, a bit 
like using the word, “Ms” which doesn’t reveal a marital 
status. 

Largest-ever survey of trans 

adults shows high rates of 

economic instability, suicide 

attempts 

BY CORINNE SEGAL FROM PBS WEBSITE 

The 2015 U.S. Transgender Survey, which marks the largest-

ever survey of trans adults in the U.S., shows elevated rates of 
economic instability and mental health issues within the trans 

community. 

The survey was released on Thursday and covered 27,715 

people from all 50 states and U.S. territories. It showed trans 

people “really struggling to get a foothold into some of the most 
basic parts of society,” said Mara Keisling, executive director of 

the National Center for Transgender Equality, which conducted 

the survey. 

Respondents — which included people across the gender 

spectrum, including trans, non-binary, gender fluid, two-spirit 
and agender — reported sharp differences in mental health from 

the general population. Fully 40 percent of respondents said they 

had attempted suicide in their lifetime — nine times the general 
population’s 4.6 percent rate. And 39 percent of respondents 

reported “serious psychological distress” in the month before 

submitting to the survey, about six times that of the general 
population. 

Economic instability represented a major challenge for 
respondents. Nearly one-third of respondents lived in poverty, 

and 15 percent were unemployed, as opposed to 5 percent of the 

U.S. population. Trans people of color and those with 
disabilities reported compounding forms of discrimination and 

economic hardship, with poverty rates much higher for trans 

people who are Latino (43 percent), American Indian (41 
percent), multiracial (40 percent) and black (38 percent). 

Trans people with disabilities also reported more economic 
instability, with 24 percent unemployed and 45 percent living in 

poverty. Four out of 10 respondents said they had been 

mistreated by health care providers, and 54 percent of trans 
people with disabilities said they had attempted suicide. 

The report also asked about respondents’ experiences in school, 
with more than half saying they were verbally harassed, 24 

percent attacked, and 13 percent sexually assaulted. For 17 

percent of respondents, the mistreatment compelled them to 
leave before graduating high school. For those who continued to 

college or vocational school and were “out or perceived as 

transgender,” about one-quarter of these respondents were 
verbally, physically or sexually harassed. 

Problems also persisted for many people accessing health care 
and insurance. One in four respondents had experienced an 

insurance problem in the past year, and more than half who 

sought insurance coverage in the last year for transition-related 

surgical procedures said they were denied. The laws on 

insurance coverage for transition-related care widely varies by 

state — 12 states and the District of Columbia have banned 
private insurers and Medicaid from excluding transition-related 

care. 

Identification and official documents were also a problematic 

issue for some survey respondents. More than two-thirds of 

respondents said none of their IDs matched their preferred name 
or gender. Some people reported negative consequences from 

this difference — 32 percent of people whose IDs did not match 

their appearance were “verbally harassed, denied benefits or 
service, asked to leave, or assaulted.” 

This report marks a substantial addition to data on trans people, 

which remained scant even as estimations on the number of 

trans people in the U.S. have grown to as many as 1.4 million. It 
follows up on the National Transgender Discrimination Survey, 

which surveyed 6,456 trans people from 2008 to 2009 and was 

released in 2011. 

Some respondents also reported problems with using the 

restroom that matches their gender, with six out of 10 
respondents said they avoided using a restroom out of fear. For 

some people, this had health consequences, with 8 percent of 

respondents reporting a urinary tract infection or kidney-related 
problem that stemmed from avoiding restrooms. 

But Keisling said discussion around transgender restroom use 
sometimes overshadows pervasive challenges that trans people 

face. 

“Every minute we spend talking about [restrooms], we’re not 

talking about the problems in real people’s lives,” she said. 

“We’re not talking about the economic marginalization, we’re 
not talking about the real inability to get a career going for so 

many people. We’re not talking about people being alienated 

from their faith communities and from their families.” 

Keisling said the National Center for Transgender Equality 

hopes to continue surveying the trans community every five 
years, aiming to “educate America about who we are in an 

accurate way.” 

  

http://www.pbs.org/newshour/author/csegal/


Interested in a Survey? – go on, and help get some real 

stories out there for the cause! 

Dear Tracee, 

We write to you as three researchers who are collaborating on a project that seeks to better understand 

suicidality amongst people living in Australia or Aotearoa/New Zealand. We are particularly interested in the role 

of social norms and social connectedness in either increasing or decreasing risk for suicidality. Our focus is 

comparative both in terms of the two countries, but also in terms of the experiences of transgender as compared 

to cisgender people. 

In order to examine these issues, we have developed an online survey and we are hoping you will consider 

circulating the survey link to members of Agender NZ via email or your facebook page – you are welcome to use 

the below blurb if you are willing to help us promote the survey: 

Social connectedness plays an important role in wellbeing. For people who are socially isolated, there can be 

greater risk of suicidality and self harm. A new study is seeking to explore the experiences of people living in 

Australia and New Zealand with regard to social connections, wellbeing, and self harm. Please feel free to share 

the details of the study widely, though given the potentially sensitive nature of the study, please do take care of 

yourself and others when sharing. The study is open to people of diverse genders and sexualities. 

Gender Diversity Australia have posted about the study and you are welcome to share their post: 

https://www.facebook.com/genderdiversityaustralia/posts/918834398219419 

Full details about the survey are available on the opening screen of the survey: 

https://otago.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe1/form/SV_6lD0HTa7VGMrDxP  

This research has been approved by the Flinders University Social and Behavioural Research Ethics Committee 

(Project ID 7430). 

In due course, we will share reports from the project with your organisation, and we will welcome ongoing 

conversations with you in regards to making use of the findings. We are committed to supporting trans and 

gender diverse people through research that makes a positive difference, and we hope you agree that it is 

important to develop a better understanding of how to prevent suicide. 

Thank you for taking the time to consider our request. 

Yours sincerely,  

Dr Gareth Treharne (University of Otago), Associate Professor Damien Riggs (Flinders University), and Dr Sonja 

Ellis (Australian Institute of Professional Counsellors) 

Dr. Gareth J. Treharne, PhD, AFBPsS 

www.otago.ac.nz/psychology/staff/garethtreharne.html 

Senior lecturer in psychology 

Department of Psychology / Te Tari Whakamātau Hinekaro 

University of Otago / Te Whare Wānanga o Otāgo 

William James Building, Leith Walk 

PO Box 56 

Dunedin 9054 

Aotearoa/New Zealand 

Tel: 03 479 7630 

https://www.facebook.com/genderdiversityaustralia/posts/918834398219419
https://otago.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe1/form/SV_6lD0HTa7VGMrDxP
http://www.otago.ac.nz/psychology/staff/garethtreharne.html


 

There is nothing wrong with being transgender 

It is not a mental illness  

It is coming to terms with who you are 

It is accepting change 

It is no longer constantly wanting to be dead 

It is living as yourself  

It is loving  rather than hating 

It is finally being permitted to be happy 

If you have a friend who is transgender 

Learn, understand, and grow into a better person 

Ask questions, do not fear or feel discomfort 

Feel empowered. 

 
New Contact Person for Sunny Gisborne 
Rose Bush – Phone 06 9291496 and you can always leave a brief message.  You can always txt me on mobile 022 600 8907 

(no voicemail) and I’ll get back to you.  Email me too if you can wait a week – that’s usually when I get time and energy to 
jump on the internet and clear my emails.  rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz   

President’s Report: 

Welcome to another newsletter, the first for the year in 2017.  

I know it has been hard as the weather has been indifferent so far and no t much of a summer, not 

hot enough for the skimpy items to come too far out of the draw up to now, here`s hoping it warms 

up soon. 

Wow! It never ceases me to have contact and these past two months have not been any different. We 

have had quite a number of enquiries from Trans people both in emails and phone calls wanting to 

make contact or some general information on hormones of how to and where to go. I have also 

fielded a couple enquiries from some prisons asking us if we can help with some prisoners for advice 

and support, I remember Claudia McKay doing aid work with the prisons and it is nice to see them 

continuing to contact us for more of this.  

Lady Penelope: “Parker, take off my shoes.” 

Parker: “Yes m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “Parker, take off my jacket.” 

Parker: “Yes, m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “Parker, take off my blouse.” 

Parker: “Yes m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “Now, Parker, take off my skirt.” 

Parker: “Yes m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “And Parker, take off my bra and panties.” 

Parker: “Yes m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “Parker, now take off my jewels.” 

Parker: “Yes m’lady.” 

Lady Penelope: “Now listen Parker.  Don’t wear my things 

again.” 

 

mailto:rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz


I am continuing on this front with communication until we can tee up more and know what we are 

looking at in terms of helping them out.  

 

If you know anyone who is trans and they aren`t too sure of things you can always give them my 

number or email and I am happy to help where I can. The same goes for any of our Regional 

Advisors as that is what they are there for , help and guidance. 

If you also know people in areas we don`t have a core group and you think they might be good 

candidates to start a group then send my contacts to them, maybe that may well work out for our 

expansion of our organisation.  

 

We still have a few small details to sort out at the top table but we are getting there on those which is 

great.  

My focus after the next AGM will be for membership and our growth so for all of you please send me 

ideas on what we can do for our members and how we can gro w as a team. I may be sitting at the 

top but I`m only one person and I need you all no matter how insignificant you think you are being 

only one individual. Everybody in our organisation is as important as the next person, so walk with 

me and be proud of who you are. There are lots going on in the Trans world all over and lots of 

great ground breaking events and we need to support this for our benefit.  

I know it can be a hard road at times but if we keep each other up there then we can change others 

and gro w strong because of it.  

 

Don`t forget your local groups are there for you and your support people and S/O`s they are as 

important as you and are welcome to any of our group nights so make sure you include them too, 

our organisation can`t survive without o ur support people there beside us. 

 

Keep up your smiles and hope when it arrives the sunshine too, until M arch take care and be kind.  

 

                                                           Traceeé 

Editorôs note: For those who remember Felicia of Finale cabaret and Caluzziôs, she does great work 

with the Youth Justice residence trans people.  Youth Justice is the 13-17 year olds jail and remand 

facility and operates in Rotorua, Manukau, Palmerston North, and Christchurch.  

Global News and Items of Interest: 

 

  

 



Richard O’Brien, born in the UK, dual citizen of the UK and NZ says he’s 70% man in a BBC interview. 

Rocky Horror Show writer Richard O'Brien thinks of himself as 70% male and 30% female. 
What exactly does that mean?  

Richard O'Brien, writer of hit 
musical The Rocky Horror 
Show, delighted in shaking 
up the conservative sexual 
attitudes of the 1970s. 

His most famous creation, 
Dr Frank N Furter, brought 
the house down with his 
song Sweet Transvestite. 

But the show's creator was 
ashamed about his own 
long-held desire to be more 
feminine. 

"I was six-and-a-half and I 
said to my big brother that I 
wanted to be the fairy 
princess when I grew up. 
The look of disdain on his 
face made me pull down the 
shutters. I knew that I 
should never ever say that 
out loud again." 

For 50 years, O'Brien 
repressed the feeling. But 
"you can't just put the lid on 
things and pretend that they 
don't exist", he says. 

I believe myself probably to 

be about 70% male, 30% 

femaleRichard O'Brien 

So a decade ago, he started 
taking the female hormone 
oestrogen - and is happy 
with the results. 

"It takes the edge off the 
masculine, testosterone-
driven side of me and I like 
that very much. I think I've 
become a nicer person in 
some ways, slightly softer. 
For the first time in my life, 
I've started to put on a little 
bit of weight, which I like." 

He has also developed 
small breasts. But O'Brien is 
not intending to go further 

and have sex reassignment 
surgery. 

"I don't want to pretend to 
be something that I'm not. 
Anton Rodgers, the actor, 
said 'you're the third sex'. 
And I thought that's quite 
nice. I quite like that 
position. 

"It's my belief that we are on 
a continuum between male 
and female. There are 
people who are hardwired 
male and there are people 
who are hardwired female, 
but most of us are on that 
continuum and I believe 
myself probably to be about 
70% male, 30% female." 

 

Classified: 

DANNEVIRKE:  Room available for a boarder with a lovely lady-about-town in a lovely 3brm home in a 

nice part of town . Please call me on 0204-013128 to discuss.  No parties (unless you invite lots of hot 

available men), no drugs, pay rent on time.  Smokers OK. 

Contact: 

President (and Waikato Co-ordinator): Tracee 0272 806466 e:tntinhamilton@xtra.co.nz  We meet on 

the third Saturday of the month 

Eastland/Gisborne Co-ordinator:  Rose Bush 06 929 1496 e:rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz 

Tauranga/BoP Co-ordinator: Peta 0211 282544 e: petalindsay@xtra.co.nz 

Taranaki:  Phyliss  06 757 9220 e: phylissking@xtra.co.nz  We meet on the last Saturday of each 

month for a pot luck dinner 

Secretary:  C/- Tracee  e: secretary.agender@yahoo.com 

Admin:  admin@agender.org.nz  Our website: www.agender.org.nz 

mailto:petalindsay@xtra.co.nz
mailto:phylissking@xtra.co.nz
mailto:secretary.agender@yahoo.com
mailto:admin@agender.org.nz


Coming Up: 

Gisborne/Eastlands Network Afternoon Tea 

 

Rose Bush is hosting an afternoon tea at her home in Te 

Hapara, Gisborne.  Sunday, February 26th at 3:30 P.M. Mark it 

in your diary and on your social calendar. 

It will be an indoors affair, and, “Ladies, bring a plate.”  Hats 

and gloves optional!  If you come dressed as a man then you 

can go sit in the shed on a beer crate and drink your tea from 

a mug! Of course, us ladies wouldn’t think of crossing the 

back lawn in our heels, so you’ll be lonely. 

For this exclusive gathering at a highly secret location please 

email Miss Bush rosebush40@yahoo.co.nz or phone her on 

her landline 06 9291496.  There will be a prize for the best 

dressed, voted on by People’s Choice. 

It should be well and truly over by 5:00 P.M. unless Rose gets 

drunk on sherry (again). 

 

Just to make you recoil in horror:   And a beauty tip from Vogue Magazine: 
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